
                                                     God Has Visited His People! 

                       Saint Monica Parish 
 

                                                       Catholic Community of Wyoming & West Wyoming 
                                                       363 West 8th St., West Wyoming, Pa. 18644 

 
 

 

Parish Staff      Mass Schedule 
 

   Reverend Leo J. McKernan, Pastor       Saturday Vigil Mass     4:00 PM 
   Reverend Mr. William Jenkins, Deacon       Sunday Morning Mass      8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 
   Mr. John Romani, Parish Council Chairman     Monday Evening Mass     7:00 PM 
   Mrs. Darlene Zelinka, Family & Youth Director       Tuesday Morning Mass     7:00 AM 

       Mrs. Mary Jean Vikara, Religious Education     Thursday Evening Mass     7:00 PM  
   Mrs. Nancy Beccaloni, Parish Secretary                                          (Prayer Group following Thursday Mass)    

      Friday Afternoon Mass     12:10 PM  
 ************************************         (Adoration following Mass - Benediction 7:00 PM) 

            Contact us      

   Phone:   570-693-1991      ************************************** 
   Fax:      570-693-1399           *New Parish Office Hours:                          
   Email:   363monicast@comcast.net                  Tuesday, Thursday & Friday        
   Website:  stmonicanepa.com                             10:00 AM - 2:00 PM 
 

 

 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 5th, 2016

Parish Membership - New members are always welcome. Please call the Parish Office to register.  Membership is necessary for 
anyone in our Religious Education & Sacraments Programs as well as anyone wishing to be a sponsor for Baptism & Confirmation  
Sacraments -  
     Baptism - Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
     Confession - Saturday, 3:00 PM - 3:50 PM; Tuesday & Friday, 6:30 AM - 6:50 AM; Monday & Thursday, 6:30 PM - 6:50 PM. 
     Marriage - Diocesan Policy requires a six-month advance notification to the priest & participation in Pre-Cana Instruction.  
                         Please call the Parish Office for information.  
 

Neo-Catechumenal Way - Saturday evening Mass at 7:30 PM in the Lower Chapel.  
 

Prayer Group - Thursday evenings immediately after the 7:00 PM Mass in the Lower Chapel.  
 

Religious Education - Youth Program Sunday, 9:45 AM dismissal 10:45AM; Intellectually Challenged Wednesday, 6:30 PM.  
 

Diocesan Catholic Schools - Elementary or High School for information call 714-9610.  
 

Pastoral Care of the Sick – Please call the Parish Office for visitation & Sacrament of the Sick, at home, in the hospital or    
                  Health Care Facility.  Local hospitals do not provide pastors with names of hospitalized parishioners.  
 

Bereavement Committee - Meet the second Monday of the month.  Joanne Austin coordinator 288-6785.  
 

Senior Citizens - Meet the first & third Tuesday of the month at 1:30 PM in the Church Hall.             
 

Christian Society - Meet the first Monday of the month after the 7:00 PM Mass.                                               FEED 
 

AA Meetings - Thursday at 8:00 PM at St. Monica, West Wyoming.                                                         MY 
 

Pregnancy Help - 24/7 call 1-800-723-8331 or 570-826-1819.                         SHEEP 



 

      
  Mass Intentions 
 

 

Monday, June 6th   7:00PM –  Mary Farano 
by Gino Catalufffi   
    

Tuesday, June 7th  7:00 AM – NO MASS 
 

Thursday, June 9th     7:00 PM – Frances Skiendziel 
        by The Senior Choir  

 

Friday, June 10th   12:10 PM – Joe Macy 
                                                                 by Wife 
 

Saturday, June 11th    4:00 PM – Patricia Shpock 
                                                                 by Helen & Joe Knapp 
   

Sunday June 12th  8:30 AM – Edward Richards 
                                                                  by Kubicki Family 

                                   11:00 AM – Father’s Day Intentions 

                     And All Parishioners 

 + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + ++ + + + + + + + + + + + +  
 

Ministry Schedule - June 11th &  12th  
 

Eucharistic Minister  

4:00 PM – Cegelka, Stahley, Osolnick, Kruszka 

8:30 AM – Jenkins, Skvarla, Ruiz 

11:00 AM – Jenkins, Kwasny, Kelleys 
 

Lector 

4:00 PM – Fanelli, Austin 

8:30 AM – Casarelli, Parra 

11:00 AM – Romani, Yanora 
 

Acolyte 

         4:00 PM – Dominicks, Erzar 

8:30 AM – Janoskys, Kneeream 

11:00 AM – Hecks, Kostiks 
 

Greeter 

4:00 PM – Stahley, Kruszkas 

8:30 AM – Ruiz, Parra, Casarella 

11:00 AM – Kwasny, Kelleys, Romani 
 

************************************************************************************************************************************ 
Sanctuary Candle 

 

June 5-18 – Mario Matani  by wife & Daughters 

June 19-25 – Sam Dimick by wife Grace & Family 

June 27-July 2 – Intentions of Father McKernan 
 

Requesting the Sanctuary Candle is a wonderful way to 

honor your loved ones it may also be offered in honor of a 

special occasion, intention or in thanksgiving.  Please call 

the Parish Office for available dates and details. 
 

***************************************************************************************************************************** *******  

 

Weekly Offering    May 29, 2016 
 

 

Collection  $3,839.75 

Diocese              $25.00 

Envelopes  320 

 

Thank you and may God bless your generosity!!! 

 

Religious Education News  
 

 

 

Vacation Bible School here at Saint Monica 

will begin on Monday June 20th to Friday June 

24th.  High School, Junior High School as well 

as Adult volunteers are needed.  To volunteer 

or for more information please contact Lillian 

Dominici at 570-693-6227.  Please watch further bulletins 

& announcements for registration details.   
 

+  +  +  +  + 
 

Family & Youth News 
 

 

 

 

Quo Vadis, June 26th to 29th 

Quo Vadis is a camp for young Catholic men in High 

School to deepen their faith, learn more about all 

vocations, better discern God's call in their lives.  The 

camp will feature dynamic talks, prayer, games, sports 

activities, and music.  Participants will have the 

opportunity to meet priests & seminarians of the Diocese 

of Scranton.  For more information or to register please 

email: vocations@dioceseofscranton.org! 
 

Light the Fire Youth Rally  at Misericordia 

University.   The annual Light the Fire 

Youth Rally is scheduled for Wednesday, 

June 29th.  This day-long event is open to 

all students 8th grade and up.  This year's Light the Fire 

will feature speaker Chris Padgett and music by Full 

Armor Band.   Contact Darleen to register or for more 

info at darleenkittrick@gmail.com 
 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +  
 

JMJ Catholic Radio is a wonderful way 

to grow in friendship with Christ and to 

learn more about the Faith you profess. 

The radio station is now on 24/7 at 98.9 

FM, 750 AM and it has now expanded to 

the Hazelton Area with the acquisition of 

1490 AM (WAZL).  The station is managed and operated 

by Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Carol Niewinski.  If you would 

like to support this Catholic Radio Station, you may send 

donations to JMJ Radio; P.O. Box 851; Pittston, PA 

18640.  Tune in every Tuesday and listen to our own 

Pastor, Father Leo McKernan, as he offers practical 

spiritual insights into God’s Word.   
 

** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

Sanctuary Flowers - Please be reminded to 

contact our Sacristan, Howard Kelley if you 

have any flowers to be placed in the 

Sanctuary of the Church.  Also, due to our 

new flooring, we must be very careful when 

placing certain floral arrangements in the Sanctuary  

to avoid stains.  Thank you! 



Saint Monica now 

has an improved 

Parish Website!!! 

We have undergone 

changes and are now 

better than ever.  Check us out at www.stmonicanepa.com 

for upcoming events, important links, schedules, our 

photo gallery and so much more!!! 

+ + +  

Oremus for Women Will be held on 

Monday evenings after the 7:00 PM Mass 

until 9:00 PM from July 11th thru August 

29th.  A guide to Catholic Prayer teaches 

you the essentials of an effective fruitful 

life.  You discover how to place yourself 

in the presence of God.  Following the 

wisdom of the Saints and the tradition of the Catholic 

Church, you will learn how to express yourself to God in 

prayer and how to make prayer an integral part of your 

daily life. Oremus includes eight video presentations by 

Father Mark Toups, lively small group discussions with 

inspiring readings and reflections for each day.  Fee will 

be waived if necessary, no one will be turned away from 

this vital process.  For more information, contact Michelle 

Martin at mmartin765@verizon.net or 570-357-3938.  
 

Men’s “Quiet” Retreat Come away with us 

from the harried, noisy, hustle bustle of life.  

Come reflect and recoup with the Lord.   

Experience His Peace the world cannot give 

at our men’s silent retreat weekend held at Mt. Savior 

Monastery in Elmira, New York on June 10th -12th 2016. 

For more information, please contact Ted Mike by email - 

theodoremike@gmail.com or by calling him at 570-406- 

6163.  You will be refreshed!   
 

************************************************************************************************************   

Fortnight Freedom- From June 21 to 

July 4, Catholics across our nation are 

observing a “Fortnight for Freedom.”  

In his famous “Letter from 

Birmingham Jail,” the Rev. Dr. Martin 

Luther King Jr. boldly said: “The goal 

of America is freedom.” The Church 

does not ask for special treatment, simply the right of 

religious freedom for all citizens…This right is not only 

about our ability to go to Mass on Sunday or pray the 

Rosary at home. It is about whether we can make our 

contribution to the common good of all Americans. Can 

we do the good works our faith calls us to do, without 

having to compromise that very same faith? Without 

religious liberty properly understood, all Americans 

suffer, especially the poor and vulnerable who may be 

deprived of the essential contribution in education, health 

care, feeding the hungry, civil rights, and social services 

that religious Americans make every day. 

DID YOU KNOW??? 
1. New Parish Office Hours are Tuesdays, 

Thursdays and Fridays from 10:00 AM  

to 2:00 PM.  We are now open over the lunch hour 

for your convenience.   

2. Vacation Bible School runs from June 20 thru 

June 24. Contact Lillian Dominici at 693-6227. 
 

******************************************************************************************  

Congratulations!!!  
Vacation Sweepstake Winners!!! 

 

$1,000.00 – Maureen Carey 
 

$100.00 

Judy Betti – FrankYamrick -Bob Hergen - Bob & Barb 

Begliomini – Lyn Bednarski - Mariellen Torbik 
 

$50.00 

Mary Lou Sobocinshi – Pat Yamrick – Robb Sieminski  

Robert Ostrowski – Rita Tomko – Earl Detrick 

Fiorella Fronzoni – Angela Ward – Diane Mansi 

Joe Kopcza Jr. – Bernardine Pitcavage 
 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
 

                     We want to welcome our new Parish            

                Secretary, Mrs. Nancy Beccaloni.  Nancy comes  

                to us with many years of experience working as  

                a Parish Secretary.  She has also worked in the  

                Church as guitarist and cantor for many years, 

as well as Director of Religious Education and Catechist.  

Nancy is a Secular Franciscan and served as Formation 

Director for the Order.  She is a wife, mother and 

grandmother.  God bless you Nancy as you carry out your 

duties here at Saint Monica Parish; and may God continue 

the good work He has begun in you. 
   

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Urgency of the New Evangelization with the renown 

Dr. Ralph Martin is coming to Saint Monica Parish on 

October 22nd, 2016.  Dr. Martin is an internationally known 

speaker and professor at Sacred Heart Seminary in Detroit.  

He has written extensively and has hosted many well-known 

national TV shows as well as his many appearances on 

EWTN TV and Radio Programs.   
____________________________________________________ 

 
 

 

http://www.stmonicanepa.com/
mailto:mmartin765@verizon.net


 Thank you, to all who fund our Parish by advertising in our bulletin; please support our gracious sponsors! 

  

B ednarski Funeral H ome 
Joseph & Jacqueline Bednarski 

Funeral Directors 
 

Traditional & Cremation Services 
 

                       168 Wyoming Avenue 

                       Wyoming, PA 18644 

                                   570-693-3851 

 
 
 

Dennis Law Offices 

 
Laura C. Dennis, Esq. 

843 Luzerne Avenue 
West Pittston, PA  

Auto Accidents, Wills, 

DUI, Real Estate 
Free Consultations     570-650-LAW1 

House Calls for disabled          (5291) 
 

My Little Helpers  – 

Chores Piling up?  Need 

help with that heavy 

cleaning inside & out?  

Snow and leaf removal 

too much?  Help with 

cooking?  Shopping?  

WE CAN HELP!!!  
Affordable rates & 

Senior discount.  Will 

consider all jobs.  Call 

Danielle for a free 

estimate 570-606-8816. 

 
 
 
 

Metcalfe Shaver Kopcza 
 Funeral Home Inc. 

Joseph A. Kopcza III, Supervisor 
 Pre-need/Pre-Financial Funerals - Cremation Services 
 
 

           504 Wyoming Avenue                     
            Wyoming, PA 18644 
                 570-693-1130 
 

    Joseph P. Gilroy 
Real Estate 

 

John T. Piszak 

Realtor 

 
570-288-1444 

570-313-8586 

 
230 Wyoming Avenue 

Kingston, PA 18704 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please listen & support 

local Catholic Radio! 

To make a donation 

call 570-287-4670 

 

     Mini Motors Inc. 
              Total Car Care 

 
 
 

AAMCO TRANSMISSIONS 
 

2006 Wyoming Avenue, Wyoming PA 18644 
 

570-287-5387 or 570-654-7787 
 

Your one stop auto service center! 
Now available: 4-wheel alignment,  

PA State Safety & Emission Inspection,  
Brakes, Tune-up Transmission Service,  
Belts, Hoses, AC System Diagnostics 

 

 

B.M. M. Ed 

 

Studio of Piano, Voice,  
Flute and Guitar 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

570-288 -4006  

 

If you would like to 

place an ad for your 

business or memorial 

of a special date or 

person, please call the 

Parish Office for 

details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

1442 Wyoming Avenue 

Forty Fort, Pennsylvania 18704 
 

www.wroblewskifuneralhome.com 
 

      Aaron W. Pletryka              Thomas B. Wiedlich 
        Licensed Supervisor                      Funeral Director 
 

 

“A Tradition of Providing Elegant Funeral Services” 
 
 

Traditional Funeral Services and Cremation Services 

Pre-Arranged and Pre-Financed Funerals 
 

 

Dileo’s Service Center 
Domestic & Foreign  

Auto Specialist 

 

 
 

 

 

Major or Minor Repairs 

A.S.E. Certified  

Master Mechanic 
 

440 Wyoming Avenue 

Wyoming, PA 18644 
 

570-693-0467 
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http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiv7bj9q7XMAhWJ2R4KHQrwCJoQjRwIBw&url=http://clipart.me/premium-religion/abstract-church-icon-vector-331937&bvm=bv.121070826,d.dmo&psig=AFQjCNGrpudI0Osi64uGKZcR8UzHcOfc7Q&ust=1462070671368701
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Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 

Re:  Oppose Unfair Retroactive Statutes of Limitation Amendments  
 

The Catholic Church has learned hard lessons regarding child sexual abuse and has taken responsibility 
for the abuse that has occurred within its ranks.   The dioceses across Pennsylvania have implemented 
changes that offer assistance to abuse survivors and affirm that they are not at fault for the crime committed against them. 
 

The Church has also taken great strides to protect children and provide financial assistance for survivors and their families , 
no matter how long ago the crime was committed, and for as long as necessary. Children and adults are trained to 
recognize and report signs of abuse to ensure that the children in our care are safe and secure.  In the Diocese of Scranton 
alone, over $1.5 million has been expended on safe environment training.  And to date, Pennsylvaniaõs dioceses have 
collectively spent over $16.6 million to provide compassionate and supportive victim assistance to individuals and 
families.   To learn more about the Catholic Churchõs assistance for survivors please check the following website: 
http://www.pacatholic.org/assistance -for -sexual-abuse-survivors/  . 
 

Presently, a bill in the Pennsylvania State Legislature that has moved from the House of Representatives to the Senate 
addresses the statute of limitations in cases pertaining to the sexual abuse of minors.  As Bishop of Scranton, I support the 
removal of statute of limitations in criminal cases and could support a prospective extension of the statute in civil cases, 
especially one that treats all survivors identical ly.   
 

In the proposed bill, however, state lawmakers are considering legislation that would retroactively nullify the statute of 
limitations for filing a civil lawsuit alleging childhood sexual abuse. It would force parishes, dioceses, schools, and chari ties 
to defend cases that are 20, 30, or 40 years old, long after the perpetrator and possible witnesses have died or clear evidence 
is gone. It could lead to the closure of parishes, schools, and ministries of today's Catholics, who are in no way responsible 
for abuse that occurred decades ago. 
 

As proposed, a retroactive nullification of these statutes would open a floodgate for lawsuits against private and nonprofit 
organizations, but it would not apply to public schools or government agencies. Public ent ities would still be able to claim 
sovereign immunity from lawsuits, even though the vast majority of Pennsylvania students -- 83 percent -- attend public 
school. Survivors abused in public schools, juvenile detention facilities, or county foster care prog rams could not bring 
suits under the legislation.   In this regard, it is worth noting that while the abuse of minors by members of the clergy is 
particularly abhorrent, the percentage of abusers among members of the clergy is no different than the percentage that 
exists in the population at large.    
 

Measures that nullified the civil statute of limitations in other states drained billions of dollars from current ministries,  
parishes, schools, and dioceses. Bankruptcy and severe debt was the only option for most dioceses in the states with 
retroactive windows. In Delaware, where a retroactive law was adopted, more than half of the individual parishes in the 
state were sued. One parish in Delaware was hit with a verdict of over $3 million. Very few could affor d to go to court; 
none were able to defend themselves on their own. Financially, they had no choice but to join a group settlement without 
establishing the facts of individual cases.   
  

Sexual abuse is a serious crime that affects every institution and community in Pennsylvania, public and private. 
Concerning HB 1947, along with the other bishops of Pennsylvania and the Pennsylvania Catholic Conference, I do not 
oppose the elimination of the criminal statute of limitations. We can all agree that anyone who  sexually abuses a child 
should be severely punished by the law. Sexual predators should be locked behind bars and removed from society so they 
cannot hurt anyone else. Criminal cases require a burden of proof that is beyond a reasonable doubt and fairness is built 
into the system with many checks and balances. Because of its gravity, it needs to be dealt with comprehensively and 
fairly. Any discussion of a legislative remedy must protect all children, not simply penalize some institutions.  
 

Everyone who values our parishes, schools, and charitable organizations should urge their state lawmakers to oppose 
unfair changes to the civil statute of limitations.  
 

To use the Pennsylvania Catholic Advocacy Network to send this strong message to your legislators, please use the 
following website:  http://www.pacatholic.org/resources/voter -voice/?vvsrc=%2fCampaigns%2f45765%2fRespond . 
 

Thank you,  
 

            Faithfully yours in Christ,  

       ÀJoseph C. Bambera 
      Most Reverend Joseph C. Bambera, D.D., J.C.L. 
        Bishop of Scranton 

 

http://www.pacatholic.org/assistance-for-sexual-abuse-survivors/
http://www.pacatholic.org/resources/voter-voice/?vvsrc=%2fCampaigns%2f45765%2fRespond

